
Father’s Distress
October 17, 2015
Your Excellency,

I am sorry to bother you, but I am a father responsible for
getting many little souls that God has entrusted me with to
Heaven and I’ve never been so lost or confused about how to do
it as I am now. I am trying not to feel hopeless as I see both
my Catholic world and the rest of the world in a tail-spin,
about ready to crash and burn. A clerk in today’s United
States gets sent to jail if they refuse to issue a license for
a same-sex marriage. What next? But I do go on hoping because
God has given us many children, and another is on its way. Why
is God allowing us to bring more children into this world when
it seems as if it’s about to end? Should my wife and I be
preparing ourselves to see them martyred? I have not up till
now found devotion to Our Lady too easy, but now even I find
myself turning to her.

The immediate problem is what we have found to be happening
with our local Traditional Catholic parish. We moved here to
guarantee for the children especially, but also for ourselves,
the true Mass and a Catholic formation. Alas, many things have
come to light that have left us shocked, confused and feeling
defeated. There seem to be demonic influences at work, and we
have had to wonder if even the priests are not under their
evil grip, because they are not the same priests we knew a
year ago. For the past year we have done our best to help, but
to no avail. We have continued to attend Mass there, all the
while praying, fasting and doing Novenas in the hope that
things would change. We have “watched and prayed,” and like
the spouse of an alcoholic we have made excuses for them for
as long as we could. But finally things have occurred which
are  driving  us  to  look  elsewhere  if  we  do  not  want  our
children to be confused about their faith.
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So where do we go from here? Obviously I want the children to
have the Sacraments and to continue to grow in the faith by
attending a valid Mass, so long as it is there. To raise these
children’s  souls  for  Christ  my  wife  and  I  also  have  an
essential need of the graces of the Mass. We want to stay away
from major cities. My work situation is such that I could seek
work anywhere in the United States. Where do we go?

Dear Father of a large family,

First and foremost, as I read everything you write, let me
advise you to count your blessings. Almighty God is not making
things easy for you, but nor did he do so for his own Son on
earth. This is a “valley of tears,” but amid the tears, God is
giving to you and to your family many graces. You are keeping
the faith, you have been given to see the need for true
Tradition, and your making it your first priority to get your
family to Heaven is another huge grace. The Devil may have
thrown quite an obstacle in your way, but you have seen it was
him. Count on it, there will be many more such obstacles
before this crisis is over, and the worst of them are liable
to come from the priests (“We carry our treasure in vessels of
clay,” says St Paul). Never be surprised by evil today, the
Devil is running wild. Therefore above all, keep well in mind
how much God is doing for you, as he did for the Holy Family,
despite all the apparent hardships. That will put them in the
right perspective. And do not be surprised if as the man of
the family, God wants you to take some manly decisions for its
future. He is not going to take these decisions for you.

Alright, you say, but the question remains, where do we go?
Answer, wherever you are sure of finding firstly, work for
yourself and secondly, the true Mass, in that order, because
the family cannot survive without a breadwinner. As for the
Mass, 20 years ago one might not have hesitated to say, it
must be a Society of St Pius X Mass. Today, that is no longer
so sure. I would say, go rather by the priest than by his
Congregation, or label. Expect failures and betrayals. We are



all adrift in a sea of apostasy. But have a boundless, a
boundless confidence in Our Lord and his Mother. They will
never let you go unless you want to be let go. Have compassion
on your fellow human beings. And God bless you.

Kyrie eleison.


